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Our project explored students’ perceptions of key writing influences, both before and after writing their final-year dissertations. Our work was informed by an academic literacies approach; unusual as applied to engineering writing. The findings informed our proposals for how we might best support the writing development of future civil engineering students. Using pre- and post-dissertation questionnaires, and post-dissertation interviews, our qualitative, interpretive analysis of students’ responses gave rise to several emerging themes, including: 

· the need to give students more formative (developmental) feedback on their writing;

· to consider how we might encourage students to write with greater confidence and authority;

· and, drawing upon the first two, how we might better scaffold students’ writing development.

Recommendations, based on these findings, are being considered in the civil engineering course’s five-yearly review. Some recommendations are already being implemented. Staff are giving students structured developmental feedback on writing poster presentations, essays and reports. In scaffolding writing skills, staff will be giving students proformas for laboratory report structures in the first year. In the second year detailed guidance will gradually give way to students having greater independence to devise their own report structures and styles to match a document’s purpose and readership. (200)

